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RE: 
Request that Congress Permanently Repeal Medicare's Sustainable Growth Rate
Dear ___________________:

As a health care professional, and as a member of the American Academy of Sleep Medicine (AASM), I am contacting your office to request your assistance in passing a permanent or temporary fix for Medicare's sustainable growth rate (SGR) formula. Over the last several years, Congress has passed legislation annually to delay the SGR cuts. Physicians face substantial reductions in their Medicare reimbursements each time the "doc fix" expires. The most recent doc fix has delayed the cuts until April 1, 2015 at which time a 21% reduction to the Medicare reimbursement rates will be enacted; the time to act is now.   

The AASM believes the SGR formula in its current state should be eliminated.  The targets used in the formula, such as the Gross Domestic Product (GDP), have no relationship to physician services. As the cost of healthcare continues to increase each year, we believe that the Medicare reimbursement formula should reflect these increases. The inaccurate SGR formula must be dealt with before it can create crippling effects on the medical industry, physicians, and their families.  

Access to care for Medicare beneficiaries is critical because it is estimated that about 70 million Americans suffer from a sleep illness, which adversely affects their health, quality of life and longevity. The cumulative long-term effects of sleep deficiency and sleep illness have been associated with a wide range of deleterious health consequences including an increased risk of hypertension, diabetes, obesity, depression, heart attack and stroke. 

One of the most common sleep illnesses is obstructive sleep apnea (OSA), an under-diagnosed condition that affects at least 12 to 18 million adults in the U.S., with a high prevalence among older adults. If Congress allows these extreme cuts to occur, many sleep medicine providers will be unable to continue to treat Medicare patients, which will exacerbate beneficiaries’ health problems and dramatically increase the cost to Federal Health Care Programs. 
I join my AASM colleagues in urging Congress to resolve the Medicare issue quickly so that physicians can continue to provide quality care for Medicare patients. With a combined membership of nearly 11,000 accredited member sleep centers and individual members, including physicians, scientists and other health care professionals, the AASM is the leader in setting standards and promoting excellence in sleep medicine.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss these issues further, please contact me immediately. 

On a personal note, I greatly appreciate your governance of our state. 

Sincerely, 

